
 
 
Newsletter Spring 2018 Issue 10 
 
Welcome to Spring and the 21 Day Challenge!! 
 
Reading an article in a waiting room recently, I was taken by a Tim Ferris blog.  
 
No, I hadn’t heard of him before this article either but apparently he is a 
lifestyle/self development guru (my definition).  Don’t let that turn you off- keep 
reading!!! 
 
The key point in this article was that you can improve quality of life for yourself 
and others very simply and he invited the reader to join the 21 day challenge. 
 
The idea is that everytime you communicate negatively you swap a simple bracelet 
from one wrist to another. A physical reminder, that you caught yourself in the act. 
And see if you can get to 21 days without moving it. No one needs to know you are 
doing this but it is a salutary lesson to find how regularly one is communicating 
negatively- apparently about 30-34% of all communications.  
 
Why do this? It makes you realize the extent that you and others are propagating 
negativity which is a drain on your energy, creativism and success. Word choice 
determines thought choice, which determines your actions and behavior. If you 
want to feel good, and do good, stop engaging negatively. 
 
Well, I thought about how this could apply to Bridge. We hear about reducing 
numbers, some competitions failing as they are not supported and the never 
ending grumble about poor behavior at the table.  Do these negative outcomes 
occur because ofunconscious negativity, complaints and grumbles that just makes 
the environment unpleasant or even downright toxic? Who wants to attend a toxic 
bridge event?! 
 
Just a reminder that we can all reap benefits by enjoying a great game with great 
colleagues if we all make the effort to keep negativity, complaints and grumbles at 
bay. Remember we are all part of a voluntary community- what goes around comes 
around- or Ying/Yang if you prefer: if you slag off your partner for bidding a failing 
slam, how does that make him feel and does it make him play better for the next 
hand?  The complainer probably has been doing it so long it has become unnoticed 
second nature. Take the 21 day challenge and see how you are faring before you 
complain about someone else!! 
 
 

Best Wishes  
Editor 
Have fun with Bridge in 2018/9 
 



 
 

NCBA Chair’s 2017/8Report 
 
 

 

The 2018 NCBA AGM takes place on Wednesday 18th May at 
Nottingham BC at 6.30pm. 

 
 

All members are urged to attend and nominations for the committee are 
very welcome, in particular from clubs currently unrepresented. 
 
This will be my last appearance as Chairman as I have decided to stand 
down after 11 years on the committee. Irene has similarly decided to 
leave the committee after more than a decade’s participation. I believe 
that there is a limit to the time anyone should spend in these roles. New 
ideas and new energy are always good things. I do not think it is ageist to 
say that younger members would be especially welcome, signifying a 
positive future for the game. 
 
This seems an appropriate time give my assessment of the state of the 
game in Nottinghamshire.  
 
 Firstly it is not appropriate to be too gloomy. Bridge remains the world’s 
top card game, arguably the most played indoor game. It is not going to 
disappear. But in Nottinghamshire as elsewhere it is declining in 
numbers-at least as far as clubs and competitions are concerned. This is 
clearly a demographic and cultural thing. Youngsters today work on their 
degree courses not on their cardplay.  
 
Secondly the composition of the EBU membership has changed so that a 
majority of members are not competition entrants. That is an unforeseen 
(by me at least) consequence of the 2010 change to “universal” 
membership. The affiliation of clubs increased the EBU headcount but 
with many players who would not normally consider playing outside 
their home club. The needs of these members have not been understood. 
 
What can be done about falling numbers and low competition entry 
levels? The general decline in numbers can be reversed only in the long 



run. Publicity, training and new ideas (like café bridge, charity events, 
distributed participation) may slowly turn the tide. Competitions for 
expert players are unlikely to pick up any time soon, but events targeted 
at typical club players may well thrive. 
 
Fortunately the clubs and the committee are beginning to address these 
issues and we can hope for a continued enjoyment of our great game. 
 
Best wishes to everyone.     
 
 
John Auld 

Chair 
 
(Editor:  I am sure you will all agree with me that John and Irene deserve a well 
earned rest after 11 years on the committee!  Is this a record?! 
Not everyone feels willing or able to volunteer their time and expertise like the 
Aulds have for so long and they deserve our heartfelt thanks.   
Especially since they have promised to continue supporting the County Association 
and Bridge generally even after the AGM. We’ll hold you to that John!!) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
IMPORTANT NOTE FOR ALL CLUB SECRETARIES 

 
Don’t forget that this Newsletter is issued to all clubs and players in Nottinghamshire that we are 

aware of so is an ideal way to advertise your forthcoming event whether that is a training, social or 

competitive bridge event. Just send details to Clare, the NCBA Secretary. 

 
Keep up to date with what is going on by regularly checking the NCBA website calendar, which lists all  
the various competitions and events. Items in this Newsletter are just a snapshot.  

 
click on link below for various events. http://www.bridgewebs.com/cgi-

bin/bwoj/bw.cgi?club=nottinghamshire&pid=display_page85&sessid=52761165593049 

 
NB: You do not need to be an affiliated club/member to have your news item included 

 
 

 

http://www.bridgewebs.com/cgi-bin/bwoj/bw.cgi?club=nottinghamshire&pid=display_page85&sessid=52761165593049
http://www.bridgewebs.com/cgi-bin/bwoj/bw.cgi?club=nottinghamshire&pid=display_page85&sessid=52761165593049


NCBA: YOUR COUNTY ASSOCIATION 
 

Remember- NCBA is your County Association. We exist solely to support 
Bridge in Nottinghamshire.  And if you donôt tell us what you need, we canôt 

help!! We are up for CHANGE. Please communicate with us. 
 
In previous Issues we explained our agreed Strategy for promoting Bridge in Nottinghamshire 
under these main headings: 
 

1. Advertising, and Publicity 

2. Effective Communications 

3. Training and Development 

4. Internal review of how NCBA works 

5. Events and County competitions 

 

This is a brief update on what we are doing to continue 

working towards these objectives. 

 
A. NCBA are continuing to support the excellent Snotty initiative ( ôSouthNotts 
confederacyõ).  
If your club would like similar support please contact Graham Brindley (NCBA) with 
your ideas.  
 
B.  We have been approached by a loca l club to see if we have any promotional 
material like banners etc for local charity/social events that could be borrowed. This 
seemed such a good idea that we are now purchasing some banners and pop up art 
work for indoor and outdoor, with a promotional b ut generic strap line so the items 
could be usable for a range of bridge activities. If you would like to borrow these  gratis  
please contact Sue Wright  (NCBA).   We hope this will be a useful resource for 
Nottinghamshire clubs.  

C. We have arranged with EBU  for a further TD course to be run in Nottinghamshire. 
This is a great help to our people as it saves them having to travel a long way for 
courses. It also therefore supports clubs build quality TD capacity. The dates are;  10, 
24 November,  1 December and  the assessment on 15 December. If you are interested 
please enter through the EBU website as early as possible to be sure of a space as 
these dates have been advertised Country wide.  

D.  Additionally we have secured a one day TD refreshers Course   on 1 September. 
Again this will help our existing TDõs have close access to continuing 
development/training and this course is recommended for any person thinking of 
carrying on with their directing career, moving to the full County TDõs course. If you 
have any  questions on this training please contact Clare Batten (NCBA).  
 
E. We asked club Reps to approach their clubs and see if there was any interest in 
more competitions for the lower NGS grades or for a multi -venue competition, maybe 
held in say 3 locations across the County at the same time, to support those who do 
not like travelling into the Nottingham City Centre. Unfortunately we have not heard 



back from all the Club Reps so are unable to move forward with these ideas that arose 
out of the Clubõs Conference last Autumn. We captured Clubs ideas and are happy to 
move forward with them if there is support. . Please ask your Club Rep for the details 
and give us your views.  
 
F. Another suggestion has been raised at the most recent NCBA  Committee meeting 
last week. This was about having a handicap competition or a Swiss Pairs where pairs 
get to play against people of their own level, if they are adverse to playing much 
stronger pairs  (Editor: it is well known that you improve by play ing against stronger player s even if 

you lose a lot - rather than dwelling on the o utcome, look at the value of yo ur journey and donõt feel 

despair if you lose some games en route. . The game is not just about winning!!)  Please let us know if 
you would like us to put an event on in th is guise.  
 
G. Graham Brindley has agreed to repeat his recent NCBA Masterclass on ôLebonsohlõ 
South of the River. Thank you Graham for supporting clubs in this way - your lecture 
was stunning and well worth repeating.  
 
H.  Graham continues with his Bridge f or Improvers. The Wednesday drive has 
doubled in size in the past months and specifically provides an ideal friendly forum to 
developtowards club duplicate bridge.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

FINALLY REMEMBER THAT THE NCBA AGM IS WEDNESDAY 18 MAY 6.30PM. 
 

THERE WILL BE WINE AND NIBBLES ON OFFER AND A SLIGHTLY SHORTERNED 
AND FREE GAME OF  BRIDGE AFTERWARDS.  

 
DO COME AND GIVE YOUR VIEWS AS TO HOW NCBA CAN TARGET ITS ACTIVITIES 

TO PROMOTE BRIDGE FOR ALL IN NOTTINGHAMSHIRE. 
 

WE WOULD LIKE ALL CLUBS REPRESENTED IF POSSIBLE. 
 
 

Do you want to improve your Bridge?  
 
Graham Brindleyôs "Bridge for Improvers" resumes in 2018 on Thursdays at 
7.00 pm at the Nottingham Bridge Club. 
 
Similarly the Wednesday afternoon improvers drive is at 2.00 pm on 
Wednesdays at the Nottingham Bridge Club. You do not need a partner and 
this is an ideal opportunity to pick Grahamsô considerable brain and even for 
experienced players to talk about hands and develop their system. We have 
several mentoring attending. Just turn up. 
 

 



 
 
LEAGUES AND TEAM RESULTS 
 
Report from Keith Rodgers, County Team Captain. 
 
There are 3 Divisions- we came 5,6 and 7

th
 respectively. 

 

For the Dawes (first Division) team generally the season has been a bit disappointing 

with wins against Oxfordshire & Staffs and tight losses against Derbyshire& 

Worcestershire with disappointing losses to Leicestershire& Gloucestershire and 

Warwickshire who went on to win overall. The Dawes team came 5th but we were 3rd in 

our Tollemache group almost qualifying for the final.  

 

The Porter team had narrow wins over Derbyshire, Leicestershire & Staffs & a draw v 

Gloucestershire but two big defeats against Oxfordshire & Worcestershire set us back to 

a disappointing 6th. 

 

The Markham (third Division) team beat Gloucestershire &Worcestershire and had 

competitive losses to Oxfordshire, Leicestershire & Staffs, the only big loss being 

Derbyshire.  Despite the outcome the third Division performed well and it was notable 

that a pair from the University Club played well in several matches- reducing our average 

age somewhat considerably!! 

 

 

Thanks and congratulations to everyone that has taken part. 

 

I will be standing down at this AGM. I note that emails have made team selection much 

easier, getting 24 people together is not without its difficulties!  Thanks in particular to 

John Auld for his help in our 3 attempts to play Warwickshire- the late snow has a lot to 

answer for!!  But we now have a decent contact list and it will help my successor 

enormously if we can add to the list. If you are interested in playing for the County next 

season do make your self known- in advance of knowing my predecessor let any 

committee member know. Itôs a privilidge and delight to play for the County- give it a 

try! 

 

Cheers 

 

 

Keith 

 
(Editor: We thank Keith for his sterling work over the years as County Teams captain. ItΩs not easy to do 
the selection process in any league, but its much harder managing 24 people, and despite our results 
this year, everyone has had great enjoyment in partaking in this league. Thank you for your support in 
organizing the matches.) 



 

NCBA Summer Teams of Four 2018 

 
 

 This year we tried a new approach to To4 as there were requests to make a 
ΨǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŦǳƴΩ ƭŜŀƎǳŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƭŜŀƎǳŜ Ƙŀǎ ƴow kicked off with their summer fixtures. 
Good luck to all. 
wŜƎǊŜǘǘŀōƭȅ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ƘŀŘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ŜƴǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ ŀ ΨŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛǾŜΩ leagues 
players of a certain NGS grade were restricted from the social league as 
requested as an experiment, so at this moment this is on hold. If any people 
wish to make a belated To4 entry they need to contact me as soon as 
possible.  
For all the results see the NCBA website. 
  
Keith Spencer 
Teams of Four Secretary  
 

 
 
 

NCBA Winter Teams of Eight Leagueï 2017/2018 

 

 

The 2017/2018 season has now been completed a little later than usual due to 

rearranged matches, in part due to inclement weather. The final positions in the 

three divisions are now known:- 
 

Division 1 

Congratulations to Nottingham Gambit who, once again, are the clear winners 

of the first division having won all but one of their matches. Retford A, despite 

doing well early on in the season, lost two of their matches during the campaign 

and trailed Gambit by 45 VPs at the end of the season. In the final weeks of the 

season three teams, Nottingham Alderclarke, Sunday Tigers Wollaton and 

Keyworth A were fighting to avoid relegation and it was Keyworth A who 

managed to drag themselves clear of the relegation zone. Commiserations to 

Wollaton and Alderclarke who are therefore relegated to Division 2. 
 

Division 2 

 West Bridgford A maintained their clear advantage in Division 2 for the entire 

season and finished in the top spot. Nottingham A and Woodborough A vied 

for second place throughout most of the season but the second place spot 



went, in the end, to Woodborough A. West Bridgford and Woodborough A are 

therefore promoted to Division One. Commiserations to Woodborough B and 

Nottingham B who are relegated to Division Three. 
 

Division 3 

The third division was, as always, a very competitive division with Mansfield 

eventually prevailing in the top position. The slightly surprising runners-up 

were the Phoenix B team - presumably less fancied for promotion by the 

Phoenix Club at the start of the season than the A team.  Mansfield and 

Phoenix  B will be promoted to Division 2 for the forthcoming season. 

 

I am retiring as League Secretary at the end of the current season and I would 

like to thank all team captains for their friendly co-operation over the last few 

years. Please continue with your excellent behaviour with the new League 

Secretary, Jane Hall. 

 

Chris Clark 

Secretary, NCBA Teams of 8 League 
 

 

 
JANE HALL: THE  NEW T08 SECRETARY 

 

I am pleased to being taking over as  "Team of 8" League Secretary  from Chris Clarke.  

Taking over a league which has been very efficiently managed by Chris makes the job 

easier; but Chris will be a hard act to follow.  For those who do not know me; I have been 

playing in the league for the last 25 years; being a founder member of the Woodborough  

"Team of 8" in the 1990s.   Back then it was a new experience for us all, and we soon came 

to enjoy the 'different' bridge experience.  I know what it is like when you first start playing 

team bridge; it is different from pairs, it is a competitive game, but it is fun. I am therefore 

very keen to attract as many teams as possible into our friendly competitive League.   The 

more teams there are the better the League. 

 

Over the last couple of years, Chris and I have been working together to update and tighten 

the Rules governing the League. We all know that there is no shortage of rules when it 

comes to playing bridge, but we do try to keep League rules as simple as possible, so they 

aid the enjoyment of the game.  Rules do need to be reviewed on a regular basis; clear and 

well defined rules are essential not only for the participants but for myself , and the NCBA 

Committee, to make any judgments when things go wrong.   
 

I have not run a bridge league before, however, I do have 15 years experience of running 

large  (9 division, 63 team) leagues for Nottinghamshire County Tennis.  The principles are 

similar.  I  assure you that there are not many disagreements, grumbles and serious 

complaints which I have not already come across,  and  had to resolve. This includes non-



compliance with rules regarding player eligibility, starrings, disagreements around fixtures, 

promotions and relegations,  and  some quite appalling bad behaviour. Please remember this 

is your League, run by the NCBA.  If you do not already play in a league, contact me 

(janehall151@btinternet.com) and I will hopefully encourage you to join in this enjoyable team 

game. 

 
 
 

(Editor: its all change this year - we thank Chris Clarke for his 
tireless work in p ast years and wish Jane well in her new role in 
particular with her avowed aim to review the Rules to ensure a 
fair and clear framework for our teams to compete within.)  

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
~~  

 
 
 
NCBA  Competitions  
 
NCBA hosts va rious competitions - have a look at the website. If you 
ðāô ýþă ĂĄāô øõ ă÷ô ôąôýă øĂ ːõþā ĈþĄˑ ÷ðąô ð Ćþāó Ćøă÷ þĄā Events 
Manager Graham Brindley by email at graham@brindley57.plus.com  
Here are just a few:  
 

~~~~  

The Journal Cup  is now on 13 May in the Nottingham 

Bridge Club. Further details are on the County Website. 

This is a great competition - all welcome.  
 
 

Remember that throughout the year are various local Green Point Events. Nottingham, 
Derby and Leicestershire jointly put on events- the Leicestershire event has already 
passed and Nottinghamshire is hosting their Pairs and Swiss Teams on 21/22 July. 
5ŜǊōȅǎƘƛǊŜΩǎ ƛǎ ƻƴ ннκно {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƭƻŎŀƭƭȅ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ {ǇƻƴŘƻƴ ƻff the 
A52 towards Derby (not as far as you think! and car parking is available).  

mailto:janehall151@btinternet.com
mailto:graham@brindley57.plus.com


If you have never yet attempted a Green points event, maybe this year is for you!.Do 
come and support bƻǘǘƛƴƎƘŀƳǎƘƛǊŜΩǎ event- visit the County websites for more 
information or contact Graham Brindley (NCBA)  
 

 
 

The Priday Cup 

Calling all players of Grade 8 or below!!!   

Why not enter the Priday Cup competition on 3rd June for all 

Nottinghamshire players up to and including Grade 8?  Its the perfect 

opportunity to play in a tournament designed for your level of play.   

This competition was originally scheduled for 30 April until we realized it 

clashed with several events including a big charity bridge event in Mansfield. 

So now the competition will take place at Nottingham Bridge Club at 2 pm 

on Sunday 3rd June. 

 

To book your place, simply email Graham Brindley at:   

graham@brindley57.plus.com.  Or phone 01159 232186.  The price is £5 per 

pair and includes tea/coffee/biscuits.   

Not sure what grade you are?  Then you're probably eligible.  If you want to 

check, log into the EBU website using your EBU number, click on "My EBU" , 

then "NGS" at the top of the page.  Your current grading should appear. 

The Priday Cup is ONLY for players of Grade 8 and below at the time of 

entering.  So if that's you, then this competition is perfect for you.   The aim 

is ǘƻ ƘƻƭŘ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛǾŜ Ψbƻ CŜŀǊΩ ȅŜǘ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛǾŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ 

a similar standard.  So why not have a go?  You're sure to enjoy it ς I have 

each year it has been run- and who knows, you may win! 

 
Hilary Kirkland 
NCBA 
 



 
 
 

I went to Oxfordé.. 2017 
 
I went to Oxfordï I didnôt know that  -  which college?  

Quite a few actually: St Hughôs, Christ Church, Keble, Wadham, Trinityé Oh, 
how long were you there? 

Just under a week; we went to the Oxford Bridge Festival, last Septemberï Ah. 

We and others booked accommodation at St Hughôs College the main bridge 
base, not far from the city centre where some chose B & B at Christ Church. 
Many were locals who travelled daily. You could attend all 4 days or choose 
individual days.  
St Hughôs B & B proved great value and very convenient: breakfast in the dining 
hall, excellent in content and atmosphere, with the well-appointed bridge room a 
short walk through the pleasant gardens. Wi-fi and on site car parking completed 
the domestic facilities and the car didnôt move from Monday to Friday afternoon 
as we tended to stroll into Jericho, Morse territory, for our dinner.  
Overall,  after the introductory Quiz and yummy cream tea, we played in up to 4 
drives, 20 tables or so, [rubber also available] plus Café Bridge, 23 tables, 
enjoyed 4 Seminars and 2 Master Classes and visited Christ Church College 
(private tour) and the Ashmolean. Those latter visits also provided different 
seminar locations. Café Bridge gave an interesting, if slightly frenetic, tour of the 
famous High Street.  
The seminars began on Tuesday with the humorous lighter touches of Robert 
Proctor [improving partnership play] and of Alison Nicolson [taking the guesswork 
out of leading],  followed on Thursday by the more analytical approach of Ed 
Scerri [read your opponents cards] and Patrick Shields [Defence is not all 
guesswork]. All our speakers entertained but we needed a little more 
concentration for Ed and Patrickôs insights allegedly available to us all.  
Thursdayôs gala prize dinner rounded off the Festival which had combined 
entertainment, education, insight and indulgence. We were free on Friday to do 
our own thing, first an excellent TIC walking tour visiting other colleges and 
Oxford sights and then Keble College and the Oxford Museum of Natural History.  
I can only guess at the work, perspiration and inspiration, that Robert Proctor and 
his team put into the festival but in my view it is reflected in the quality of the 
outcome and, I trust, in the success of this inaugural event. It is to be hoped that 
the Festival will flourish as a hardy perennial to be enjoyed by a wide range of 
bridge players, abilities and interests, from rubber players, óReally Easy Bridgeô 
players and Bridge tourists of all standards. 
Chris Close 
Keyworth BC 
 



 Second Oxford Festival of Bridge 18/21 September 2018 
 See the Oxford website for details of this excellent 
festival.www.oxfordshirebridge.co.uk 
Entry via Elena Jeffrey festival@oxfordshirebridge.co.uk 
 

Celebrations     CelebrationsCelebrationsCelebrations 
 

       
 

Winners of the county teams of 4 are  Willie Crook, Ankush  
Khandelwal, Steve Raine, Rob Sharpe & Graham Kirby  who qualify 

to represent Notts in the Pachabo Cup.  

 

In the final they defeated the Retford team of  Sandy Fulton, Steve 
Mulligan, John Rolph  & Gerry Franklin  by 47  imps.  

 

 

The 2018 Inter -University Bri dge Festival took take place 
on Saturday 24 February 2018 at Coventry and North 

Warwickshire Bridge Club.  

Teams from University College London, Imperial College 
London, London School of Economics, Nottingham, 
Southampton and Warwick Universities along with  

Warwickshire Juniors, competed.  

Nottingham finished 7 th out of 14 Teams.  Well done guys!!  

 
 

 

Yet more success for Nottinghamshires  Ankush  Khandelwal  who won the 
Grand Masters Pairs  on 24th/25th February 2018. He partnered John 
Atthey and in the  cross -  imped event they  finished with more than 
double the runners up score.   Amazing!!  
 
 

http://www.oxfordshirebridge.co.uk/
mailto:festival@oxfordshirebridge.co.uk


 
 
 
 
 

CURRENT TRAINING ON OFFER 
 
 
 

Big Bridge hands are exciting but being infrequent are often 
mishandled 

 
HANDLING BIG HANDS 1 

Tuesday 15th May 2018 

Lowdham WI Hall  
(opposite Magna Charta pub just off main roundabout A612) 

9.20 for 9.30am start – 12.45pm sharp finish.  Tickets £3 per person  

pre-booking essential 
 

Please text 07798765772 to reserve a place. Email: tonitsmith76@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

SNOTTY 2 
 
 

Our next course is Super Fast Track for beginners in the first 2 weekends in June. Ian 
Dovey and Graham Brindley are delivering the course. The course fee including book, 

lunches and refreshments is £100 and will be held at Edwalton Golf Club. We have a few 
places available. 

 
Our first course is going well with all 16 students more than 1/2 way through. We will 
advise and guide them to appropriate lessons and sessions to continue their journey 

with Duplicate Bridge towards the end of May. Have a look at Snotty website for more 
information on the current work and the next course.  www.southnottsbridge.org.uk. 

 
 

We hope to be offering further beginner courses either this autumn or next winter, 
subject to demand. 

 
If people are interested and wish to register then they can contact Shiona for more 

information. (shiona@southnottsbridge.org.uk) 
 

http://www.southnottsbridge.org.uk/
mailto:shiona@southnottsbridge.org.uk


David Adams 
(Snotty co-ordinator) 

 
 

CAFÉ BRIDGE NOTTINGHAM 
 
-ÉËÅ .ÁÉÌÁÒÄ ÁÎÄ )ÁÎ .ÉÃÈÏÌÓÏÎ ɉ%ÁÓÔ "ÒÉÄÇÆÏÒÄ "#Ɋ ×ÉÎÎÅÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ !ÐÒÉÌȭÓ #ÁÆï "ÒÉÄÇÅ .ÏÔÔÉÎÇÈÁÍ 
presented with the top prize by Margaret Brooks. 

 

 
 

 
 
On Tuesday 17th April, the Weekday Cross area in Nottingham saw more than the usual number of bright eyed 
and determined people pounding its pavements. It was the tenth and largest Nottingham Café Bridge event 
and 84 people met at Café Contemporary for cofÆÅÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙȭÓ ÂÒÉÅÆÉÎÇȢ 4ÈÅÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÍÏÖÅÄ ÂÙ ÁÎ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÂÙ 
!ÌÉÓÏÎ &ÕÒÌÏÎÇ ÏÆ 2ÁÉÎÂÏ×Ó #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ (ÏÓÐÉÃÅ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙȭÓ ÃÈÁÒÉÔÙȢ !ÒÍÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌ ÒÏÕÔÅ ÃÁÒÄÓ 
and a map, participants then strode to their first venue of the day where they played six hands of bridge in a 
group of 12. There being no time to waste, as soon as play had finished the café directors were whipping people 
off to their next venue where they played another six hands with a different group of players.  
 
The logistical challenge of getting 84 players to move between five different venues to a tight timetable 
without bumping into one another was huge - and impressively executed. The latest technology allowed 
ÐÌÁÙÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÒÅÃÏÒÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÏÒÅÓ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÓÍÁÒÔ ȬÐÈÏÎÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ "ÒÉ!Î ÁÐp and results for all players were 
ÉÎÓÔÁÎÔÌÙ ÕÐÄÁÔÅÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙȢ ,ÕÎÃÈ ×ÁÓ ÔÁËÅÎ ÁÔ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÖÅÎÕÅÓ ɉ $)./ȭÓ, Jamies, Contemporary, 
All Bar One, Pitcher and Piano) after the third venue and at the end of play everybody gathered at All Bar One 
for drinks, thanks, the drawing of the raffle.  
 
Then came the presentation of prizes to (1st) Mike Nailard andIan Nicholson, (2nd) Kathryn Growchoska and 
Ann Adkin and (nearest 50%) Mary Crosby and Catherine Strauss. There was a real buzz in the air and all agreed 
that Tony Brook had pulled together a very successful team to run the day. There were a few gasps and 
ÓÐÏÎÔÁÎÅÏÕÓ ÁÐÐÌÁÕÓÅ ×ÈÅÎ ÉÔ ×ÁÓ ÁÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ 2ÁÉÎÂÏ×Ó #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ (ÏÓÐÉÃÅ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÎÅÆÉÔÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÔÕÎÅ ÏÆ 
£1,500.  



 
Thanks to such a lovely group of people who supported his event- it is the friendliness of the attendees that 
makes this event a premier event of the year.  Thanks too to all the organisers and directors that made the 
event run so smoothly.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Andrew Spence 

Café Bridge Nottingham (CBN) (promotions) 

 

 

 

Editor:  Following on from this successful event, the CBN committee 

met 27 April for a short debrief. We agreed the next café bridge 

event would be in Newark on 13 November. So save the date!!  Entries 

will not be taken until the event goes live later on in the summer. The 

same applies to the next April 24th 2019 event in Nottingham City 

Centre with the event going live early in 2019.  

Allie from Rainbows makes a 
heartfelt plea for support for 
this worthy charity and shared 
her personal story. 
 
Here is a collage made by her 
family and her son who 
tragically passed away soon 
afterwards. 



 

Be there- or be square!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 Spotlight on: South Mansfield &Blidworth Bridge Club 

 
 

THE SUCESSFUL AMALGAMATION OF TWO BRIDGE CLUBS  
 

I learnt to play bridge in the early eighties in a pub in Liverpool!  Four of us would play every Thursday 

evening after work, starting at 6pm and playing until last orders (10.30pm in those days).  At about 

9.00pm the lights would be dimmed and a disco started up.  We played on regardless and were usually 

still playing when 'time' was called. 

 

Over thirty years later, in 2016 I played bridge in a bridge club for the first time and this was a very 

different experience from those days in the early eighties!  I wonder how many players remember their 

first time at the Bridge Club?  I had been found a partner and turned up feeling as apprehensive as I had 

on my first day at senior school or when I started my first job! 

 

As it happened, the most difficult part was not playing bridge at all but remembering all the rules, 

regulations and etiquette.  Things I had never seen before: bidding boxes, travellers and the like.  

Nevertheless, I returned the following night with my new found partner only to find everything had 

changed!  The people were largely the same but the tables, the tablecloths, the cards, the TD, the scorer 

and the table money collector were all different.  It was then I learnt that there were two bespoke bridge 

clubs each with their own unique identity and proud history sharing the same venue! One was South 

Mansfield Bridge Club, the other Blidworth Bridge Club. 

 

That was two years ago.  Today South Mansfield &Blidworth Bridge Club is a single club.  With a 

lot of goodwill and effort from all the members and everybody concerned with running each club, 

the two clubs have successfully amalgamated.   

 

On Friday 20
th

 April, a dinner was held at Sherwood Golf Course to pay tribute to the past, to 

celebrate the merger and to look forward to the future. 

 

I will digress a little and give you a little bit of history to help put into perspective why this merger was 

such a significant step for all concerned.   

 

South Mansfield Bridge Club was formed in 1981 and has been ever present in its current venue 

although for some years the venue suffered from considerable neglect and lack of investment.  However 

today the club finds itself in quite salubrious settings having had new windows and heating and a 

refurbishment in 2016 when the South Mansfield Community Centre benefited from some external 



investment.  As for the bridge club, it has been fascinating reading through the minutes of meetings 

spanning over the last 37 years.  At one time, South Mansfield Bridge Club were regularly fielding 

teams in events and the Committee has also had to deal with a whole raft of issues from slow play, to 

smoking, car radio theft and the banning of Multi Two diamond openings!   

 

Blidworth Community Card Club was established in Blidworth in 1986 and quickly established a 

reputation as a relaxed and friendly club.  Meeting on Mondays, it became Blidworth Bridge Club in 

1988 following an AGM.  Since 1995 it has held annual charity events in aid of local charities and has 

raised nearly £6,000 over the years.  In 1989 the regular attendance was 6 or 7 tables which was still the 

case right up until the merger and indeed, Monday nights continue to enjoy the same level of attendance.  

The club was forced to move following a rent increase and found at home at the South Mansfield 

Community Centre alongside South Mansfield Bridge Club in the early part of the new century.  

Interestingly, Blidworth Bridge Club had no internet presence at all, in fact it did not even appear on the 

Nottinghamshire Contract Bridge clubs list! 

 

So why did we merge the two clubs and what challenges and risks did we face in doing so?   

 

The issue was raised by a long standing member and former Secretary and Chairman of South Mansfield 

Bridge Club at the AGM under 'any other business'.  After this a small representative group made up of 

members of both clubs took up the mantle.   

 

The main driving force was economical and commercial.  To try and benefit from the economies of 

scale: having one scoring system instead of two, one club insurance instead of two, one bank account 

and so on.  Most importantly though is the need (like all clubs) to try and find new players and 

guarantee continuity in the face of an ageing membership.  A single marketing and advertising initiative 

to spread the word about this lovely bridge club was something that was very much in our thoughts 

together with creating a website for the club, something that had not previously existed for either club. 

 

The key risks on a human level were to avoid causing bad feeling, alienation or losing members.  The 

whole concept of merging the two clubs, or indeed of making any changes of this magnitude could 

potentially cause a lot of upset.  A few years earlier an attempt to try and move the South Mansfield 

Bridge club to another venue had ended badly and had threatened the existence of the club so naturally it 

was important not to cause concern among the members. 

 

One of the main things in taking the initiative forward was to understand and respect the history of both 

clubs.  Both clubs adopted the philosophy of being run by the members for the members and 

maintaining this thinking was important. Working with both Committees, we decided that rather than 

impose any changes, we would put forward a simple discussion paper detailing why we might merge, 

what would change, what it would mean to members and what benefits may accrue.   

 

It was paramount to listen to members concerns and fears which were mainly about identity, continuity, 

about the speed of the proposed change, about the finances and how equitable solutions could be found 

to deal with the practical issues of the amalgamation.  

 

We did not want to put the proposal to a vote and run the risk of opposing 'for' and 'against' divisions.  It 

was very important to get club members to agree to the process rather than feel that this change was 

something that was going to be imposed.  In fact, had there been any opposition or bad feeling, the 

whole idea would have been abandoned as it was never the intention to cause any upset. 

 

Not long after the discussion paper had been circulated and made available to all members, a meeting 

was held with members from the Committees of both clubs.   

 

A number of issues were raised at this first joint meeting and a further meeting was proposed after more 



time had been spent addressing these.  The next meeting of both Committees was held on 12
th
 February 

2018 and this turned out to be a historic day for both clubs.  With enormous goodwill and cooperation 

every one of the outstanding issues was discussed and agreed up on.  Everything from electing new 

members for all the key roles in the Club to agreement about the finances was agreed on.  At the end of 

the meeting, one new club called 'South Mansfield &Blidworth Bridge Club' emerged.  

 

No members were lost as a result of the amalgamation and it is sincerely hoped that everyone who had 

any concerns felt that these were properly discussed and considered.  This was most certainly the 

intention of everyone involved in managing the process.   

 

As mentioned above, a dinner (followed by a game of bridge, naturally) was held recently to 

commemorate this historic merger.  

 

South Mansfield &Blidworth Bridge Club is a wonderful club.  It is a place people can come and play 

bridge in a warm and friendly atmosphere.  It remains a club run by the members for the members.  We 

have a lady that comes in every meeting to make tea and coffee and provide refreshments for players.  

New players are made to feel welcome and although we do not have an infrastructure to offer formal 

training, we offer free one to one training and small group training together with refresher sessions for 

returning players. We also offer to mentor new and returning players. 

 

Gerald  Garratty 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

South Mansfield &Blidworth Bridge Club details: 

 



Meetings held every Monday, Tuesday and Friday at 6.45pm for 7pm 

start 

Venue: South Mansfield Community Centre, Bellamy Road, 

Mansfield, NG18 4LN 

Contacts: 

Chairperson Jan Fraser: 0798 4763968; email: 

jan.fraser@ntlworld.com 

Secretary Gerald Garratty: 0730 5304039; email: 

geraldgarratty@hotmail.com 

Bridgewebs:  South Mansfield &Blidworth Bridge Club 
 
 
 
 

ROLL OF HONOUR 
 

Thanks to those NCBA committee members who are standing down 
at this AGM after years of work supporting Bridge in the County: 

Gordon Fullerton, John Auld, Irene Auld, Keith Rodgers, Chris 
Clarke. And thanks to newcomers to the committee, Hilary Kirkland, 

Paul Sweet, Sue Wright and Shirely Ashtari.  
 

Its great to get new blood and views from different clubs across the 
county.  More people are welcome so contact Secretary Clare Batten 

for more information. 
 

Keep those votes of thanks coming!! 
 

~~~~~~ 
 

2017/8 NCBA Committee members and Officers (and their home club) 
 

WE STILL HAVE VACANCIES AND ARE WILLING TO CO OPT PEOPLE ON. COME AND JOIN US!! 
* retiring this AGM 

 
President Gordon Fullerton (Keyworth)* 
Chair John Auld  (Nottingham)* 
Secretary Clare Batten (Nottingham) 
Treasurer Ian Dovey (West Bridgford)  
County TD Keith Spencer (Woodborough) 



To4 convenor Keith Spencer (Woodborough) 
To8 convenor Chris Clarke (East Bridgford) *to be replaced by Jane Hall (Woodborough) 
County Captain Keith Rodger (Nottingham)* 
NCBA Newsletter Editor: Communications & Promotions Toni Smith (Woodborough& 
Nottingham) 
Website Keith Spencer (Woodborough) 
Events Manager Graham Brindley (Nottingham) 
Other new committee members: Sue Wright (Mansfield) Paul Sweet (Nottingham 
&Woodborough) Shirley Ashtari (West Bridgford) Hilary Kirkland (Woodborough) 
 
 

 Any comments on this newsletter or related issues are welcome.  Please contact Editor or 
Secretary Clare or any NCBA Committee member. 

 
Any articles or bridge information for inclusion in future Issues happily received.  

Editor: tonitsmith@tiscali.co.uk  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Whatever you 

doé.. 

 

é.do it with style 

and grace!!  

mailto:tonitsmith@tiscali.co.uk

